NPS Form 10-900 (7-81)

United States Department of the Interior National Park Service

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

EXP 1 12 JUL 64

OMD HOLZOP CORO

date entered

See instructions in *How to Complete National Register Forms* Type all entries—complete applicable sections

1. Name

Historic		ntown Terre Haute, chitectural Proper	Indiana (Partial i ties)	nventory:
and/or common	Lui Downtown Terre	Haute MRA		
2. Locat	ion 2 dist	16 / ()	tind. + I dist.	DOR
Are street & number	ea bounded by Cher Streets, plus t	ry, Ninth, Poplar he County Courthou	and Third N <u>//</u> se	A not for publication
city, town	Terre Haute	N/A vicinity of	congressional-district	
state	Indiana code	018 county	Vigo	code 167
3. Class	ification			
X district X building(s) structure X site Pr object	wnership public private both ublic Acquisition in process being considered a N/A	Status occupied unoccupied work in progress Accessible yes: restricted yes: unrestricted no	Present Use agriculture X commercial X educational X entertainment X government X industrial military	museum park _X_ private residence _X_ religious scientific _X_ transportation other:
4. Owne	r of Proper	ty		
name	Multiple Owners			
street & number			· ·	
city, town		N/A_ vicinity of	state	
5. Locat	ion of Lega	al Description	on	
courthouse, registry	of deeds, etc. Vigo (County Recorder's (Office	
street & number	Vigo (County Courthouse		
city, town	Terre	Haute	state	Indiana
6. Repre	sentation i	in Existing	Surveys	
Indiana His title and Structu		has this pro	operty been determined elig	(See Continuation Sr gible? X yes no
date	1979-1980		federai X state	e county iocai
depository for surve	y records Indiana Sta	ate Department of I	Natural Resources	
city, town	Indianapol [.]	is	state	Indiana

, ¥

United States Department of the Interior National Park Service

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

For N	PS use or	nly	
receiv	/ed		
data	entered		
uale	einereu		

Continuation sheet	Downtown T	erre Haute	Item number	2	Page 1

The following properties are included in this nomination:

Building No.	Photo No.	Address	Building Name
28	1	329-333 Walnut	Carr's Hall
45 52	2 3	601-603 Ohio	Star Building
52	3 4	683 Ohio - 1996 727 Ohio	Indiana Theatre ーカのモ Hippodrome
57	4 5 6	823 Ohio	in ppour one
64	6	510-516 Ohio	
68	7	630 Ohio	First Congregational Church
89	8	509 Wabash	First National Bank
99	9	645 Wabash	United States Trust Company Bldg. Dof
152	10	810 Wabash	
154 158	11 12	822 Wabash 627 Cherry	Terminal Arcade Chambon of Commonce Building
195	13	Courthouse Square	Chamber of Commerce Building Vigo County Courthouse
219	14	201 S. 5th	Phoenix Club
236	15	23-25-27 S. 6th	
237	16	19-21 S. 6th	Citizens Trust Company Bldg.
255	17,18	7th and Cherry	Terre Haute Post Office & Federal Bldg.
299	19	16-28 S. 8th Dear	Odd Fellows Temple Do K
315 318	20 21,22	209-211 S. 9th 119 S. 9th ♪)√€	
310	21,22	119 S. 9th ())*	DOE
Wabash	Avenue — We	<u>st District</u>	
83		417-419 Wabash	
84	26	421-423 Wabash	Cook, Bell, and Bauermeister Block
85	23	425 Wabash	
86	24	429 Wabash	
87 125	25 35	431 Wabash 400-406 Wabash	
125	35 34	400-406 Wabash 408 Wabash	
127	54	410 Wabash	
128		412 Wabash	
129		416 Wabash	
130		418 Wabash	
131		420 Wabash	Tu huu da u
132	21	422-424 Wabash	Intrusion White Black
133 134	31	426-428 Wabash 508-510 Wabash	White Block
134		512-514 Wabash	
135	27	518-520 Wabash	Albrecht Building

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form



Continuatio	n sheet [Downtown Terre Haute	Item number 2	Page 2
Wabash	Avenue -	· West District, continued		
137	28	522 Wabash		
138	29	524 Wabash		
139	30	526 Wabash	Blumberg Build	ling
223		431 Wabash		
238		20-26 N. 6th	Chanticleer Bu	
239		32-34 N. 6th	Koopman Build	ing
247	37	21-35 N. 6th	Hotel Deming	
		500 Wabash	Parking lot, 1	Intrusion
Wabash	Avenue	East District		
105	38	673-683 Wabash	Kaufman Block	
106	39	701-703 Wabash	Terre Haute Tr	rust Company
107	40	721-725 Wabash	Tribune Buildi	
108		727 Wabash		
148		720-722 Wabash		
149	41	724 Wabash	Fort Harrison	Savings Assn.
150		726-730 Wabash	Bement-Rea Bui	
253	44	19-31 S. 7th	Swope Block	i i a filig
254	• •	683 Wabash	Shope Brook	
268		30-32 S. 7th		
269	46	26-28 S. 7th		
270	47	22-24 S. 7th		
271	42	20 S. 7th	Worrell Buildi	ing
272	43	700-718 Wabash	Terre Haute Ho	
St. Jos	seph's Chu	urch and School District		
220	10	115 C 5+b	St loophin (athalia Chunch
	49	115 S. 5th		Catholic Church
221	50	113 S. 5th	St. Joseph's F	
222	51	101 S. 5th	St. Joseph's N	nale Academy



All structures included in this nomination were determined eligible on January 4, 1982, with the exception of the Vigo County Courthouse, and the north side of Wabash Avenue between Fourth and Fifth Streets.

7. Description

Condition X crexcellent YAMX deteriorated X good ruins X fair unexposed	Check one unaltered X altered	Check one X_original site moved dateN/A	
--	-------------------------------------	---	--

Describe the present and original (if known) physical appearance

This National Register Multiple Resource Area consists of three historic districts and 20 individual historic buildings located in the downtown area of Terre Haute, Indiana. Terre Haute is situated on a terrace overlooking the Wabash River near the state's western border. This area is just south of the interface of the Tipton Till plain and the Wabash Lowland, slightly below the southern limit of the Wisconsin glaciation. Before being developed in the 19th and 20th centuries, this region was covered with mixed hardwood forests and extensions of the prairie grasslands. Since the area has been completely built up over the last century, no important original geographical or topographical features, save the Wabash River itself, now remain. Instead, the important historical resources of the area are the commercial, religious, and residential structures built in the city over the last 150 years.

During the first half of the 19th century, Terre Haute's development was confined, largely. to the original city limits (bounded by Water, Eagle, Fifth and Swan Streets) with some lesser development further to the east where the National Road intercepted Wabash Avenue and entered the city. The coming of the railroad to the city in 1853 helped precipitate an industrial boom in the area, with coal mining coming to the fore as one of the major new industries in the region. Over the next several decades, Terre Haute expanded at a fantastic rate, pushing east well past the original boundaries and developing a purely commercial district along Wabash Avenue, originally an area of mixed residential and commercial use. Streets adjacent to Wabash saw similar development, but also included church, school, and other institutional buildings. As the immediate downtown area became increasingly commercial, residential development occurred on the near south side of town. This pattern of development continued until the 1930's, when the Depression helped bring an end to Terre Haute's "golden age"; the downtown area, by then almost completely built up, has since seen little in the way of new construction. Several buildings have been lost due to demolition for parking facilities in recent years.

With the exception of three residences contained among the individual sites in this Multiple Resource Area, all of the properties involved are commercial or institutional structures built between the 1850's and the 1920's, with the majority dating from the latter half of that period. Older buildings in the district, dating from the 1850's to the 1870's, are generally of masonry with cast-iron detailing and tend to be relatively low in profile. Examples of these early structures, typically two to four stories tall, include Carr's Hall (Photo 1) and the Kaufman Block (Photo 38). This scale and construction type survived through the turn of the century (Photos 44, 26), but began to be supplanted by slightly taller buildings, some using steel-frame technology. The Star Building (Photo 2), 524 Wabash (Photo 29), and the Bement-Rea Building (Map #150), illustrate this tendency toward slightly larger structures in the downtown area. This movement culminated in the construction of such eight to 12 story buildings as the Tribune Building (Photo 40), the Terre Haute House (Photo 43), the Terre Haute Trust Company (Photo 39) and the Citizen's Trust Company (Photo 16). This last, completed in 1921, remains the city's tallest building.

The architectural composition of this Multiple Resource Area includes examples of almost every late 19th and early 20th century commercial building style found in the Midwest. Carr's Hall (Photo 1), among the oldest structures in the city, is an 1857 Italianate commercial building constructed of brick with cast-iron detailing. Other Italianate buildings of slightly later vintage include the structures at 810 Wabash (Photo 10) and 23-27 S. Sixth Street (Photo 15). The Kaufman Block (Photo 38) in the Wabash Avenue East

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

For NPS use only received date entered Page 4

Continuation sheet Downtown Terre Haute Item number 7

District, is a typical example of the Italianate style speculative office/retail block. The Wabash Avenue East district also includes such late Italianate structures as 22-24 S. 7th (Map #270) and 26-28 S. 7th (Map #269). The French Second Empire style is illustrated by the building at 425-431 Wabash (Photo 32), the only commercial example of this style left in the city, and by the County Courthouse (Photo 13). The Gothic Revival style is represented by the First Congregational Church (Photo 7). The Wabash Avenue West District contains a number of Romanesque Revival structures (Photos 27, 28, 29), as does the St. Joseph's Parish District (Photo 48). Around the turn of the century, the Classical Revival style was commonly involved for bank buildings (Photos 8 and 9), while the Renaissance Revival style was employed for office/retail structures (Photos 19, 44) and institutional buildings (Photo 14). Among the 20th century structures in the area are examples of the Chicago School (Photos 2, 39), Jacobethan Revival (Photo 12), German Renaissance (Photo 3), and Art Deco architecture (Photos 17, 18). Unique to the city are the Moorishinspired 408 Wabash (Photo 35) and the Beaux-Arts style Terminal Arcade (Photo 11), designed by Daniel Burnham.

The original plat of Terre Haute was laid out along a rectilinear grid plan, with the center block reserved for the Courthouse. This rectilinear plan has been perpetuated and was extended to the east and south as the city expanded. A noticeable exception to this involves Wabash Avenue, which veered northeast at 8th Street in order to meet the National Road. Because of the commercial nature of the buildings in the downtown area all are built on the front property line, providing a uniform facade line, albeit of varying heights, throughout the district. The urban nature of the district also caused the area to be densely occupied; consequently, no parks or squares (other than the Courthouse Square) exist in the downtown and the only empty lots found in the area have been created by the demolition of older buildings.

Although the general area is thought to have been inhabited by the Wea Indians before the founding of the city, no structures exist from this culture, nor are any former campsites known to exist within the immediate vicinity of this Multiple Resource Area. A subsurface archaeological test was not feasible because of the urban nature of this district; all sites either currently contain structures or were the location of structures now demolished. Moreover, those lots currently vacant, as well as the street system of the area, feature asphalt paving to facilitate vehicular traffic. Since archaeological testing was not feasible, the nomination should be considered complete without this information.

With only one exception, the boundaries of this nomination constitute the boundaries of the Downtown Urban Renewal Project Area as defined in the city's September, 1981, Determination of Eligibility request, namely, Third Street on the west, Cherry Street on the north, Ninth Street on the east, and Poplar Street on the south. Buildings were initially selected based on the findings of the survey of the entire downtown area, conducted in 1980 by the Architectural Commission of Terre Haute Civic Improvement, Inc. The surveyors who conducted this study were William L. Selm, Historian, and James E. Finger, Planner. Final selection of buildings for this nomination is based on the National Register's Determination of Eligibility issued on January 4, 1982. One exception to this is in the case of the County Courthouse (Map #195) which, while an integral part of the downtown area, falls just west of the Downtown Urban Renewal Project Area, and was not a part of the Determination of Eligibility request. Other exceptions are the buildings on the north side of Wabash between 4th and 5th Streets, which we felt should be included in the Wabash Avenue West district because of their upper-story integrity, and because they present a continuous block that provides definition for the downtown district (see Photo 31).

8. Significance

Period prehistoric 1400–1499 1500–1599 1600–1699 1700–1799 X 1800–1899 X 1900–	Areas of Significance—C archeology-prehistoric archeology-historic agriculture architecture art _X commerce communications		ng landscape architectur law literature military music	re_X_ religion science sculpture social/ humanitarian _Xtheater _Xtransportation other (specify)
Specific dates	N/A	Builder/Architect	N/A	

Statement of Significance (in unit paragraph)

The architectural resources included in this Multiple Resource nomination depict that period sometimes known as Terre Haute's "golden age," when the city experienced its greatest growth. Lasting from approximately <u>1890</u> until the late 1920's, this epoch witnessed the city's greatest industrial development, the rapid expansion of its population, and the emergence of the city as the region's preeminent commercial and retail center. The various factors involved in this transmogrification are all illustrated by the historic resources remaining in the downtown area.

Prior to the coming of European explorers and settlers, this region was the home of the Wea Indian trible. French traders and Jesuit missionaries who arrived in the area early in the 18th century referred to the vicinity as Terre Haute (High Ground) because of its elevation above the Wabash River. In 1811 a military post was established in the area by General William Henry Harrison, and three small settlements developed nearby. The present city of Terre Haute, however, was not established until 1816, when a group of southern Indiana and Kentucky businessmen formed the Terre Haute Land Company, purchased a tract of land three miles south of Ft. Harrison from the Federal Government, and platted the town of Terre Haute, using a simple rectilinear grid plan. Two years later, when Vigo County was formed, these land speculators arranged to have Terre Haute made the county seat by donating money and several town lots, including the present Courthouse Square, to the county government.

The early growth of Terre Haute came about as a result of commercial flatboat traffic already established on the Wabash River. Steamboats from the Ohio River began calling on the town in 1823, providing a faster, more dependable means of transportation and helping to spur development of the city's pork packing industry a year later. The National Road was completed to the city in 1838, providing an additional means of entry for settlers from the east. The Wabash and Erie Canal reached Terre Haute in 1849, increasing trade with Lafayette and other areas to the northeast. All of these improvements prompted steady but unremarkable growth in the town's population over its first four decades.

The coming of the railroad in 1852 signaled the beginning of a new era for the community. By providing more ready access to the eastern markets, the railroad made feasible the mining of Vigo County's abundant coal reserves. Other early industry attracted by the combination of good transportation systems and locally-available coal included an iron and nail works, a foundry, and several brick manufacturers. The influx of workers who labored in these new industries stimulated the city's growth. From a population of 4,051 in 1850, the city grew to number 8,594 by 1860, 16,103 by 1870, and 26,042 by 1880. The commercial and retail sections of the city's economy expanded along with the population; this growth resulted in the construction of many new commercial structures in the downtown area. Over the subsequent years, all of Terre Haute's pre-1850 commercial buildings gave way to new construction. This trend continued until the city's growth was slowed by the Great Depressic

Architecturally, Terre Haute's downtown resources include some of the most notable buildings in the area. Although no structures survive from the first half of the 19th century, almost every late 19th and early 20th century architectural style is represented. The old building, Carr's Hall (building 28) and a number of other structures in the downtown



National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

For NPS use of	nly
received	
date entered	

Continuation sheet Downtown Terre Haute Item number 8

Page 5

area (buildings 236, 269, 270) are of Italianate design, with elaborate cornices and window hoods and cast-iron storefronts. Sometimes built in the form of blocks with multiple retail storefronts and upper story office space (building 105), the Italianate remained an important building type in Terre Haute until the close of the 19th century. To a large extent, the use of cast-iron elements in these structures was caused by the ready availability of this building material from manufacturers in nearby Evansville.

Several examples of the Renaissance Revival style are included among the city's downtown buildings. This style was often employed in commercial buildings similar in scale to the earliest Italianate structures. Examples include Swope's Block (building 253) and the Odd Fellows Temple (building 293). The latter structure, notable for its finely-crafted limestone facade, was designed by Charles Padgett, a local builder who took his architectural degree from the International Correspondence School. The Renaissance Revival style was sometimes used in institutional buildings; the Phoenix Club (building 219), erected in 1905, shows a great amount of Renaissance Revival influence.

The Romanesque Revival style was one of the most popular in the city at the turn of the century, and several notable structures of this type survive in the downtown area. These structures vary in scale from the three-story structure at 522 Wabash Avenue (building 137) to the Tribune Building (building 107), a six-story building erected in 1912. Two excellent examples, both the work of a local architect, are located at 400-406 Wabash (building 125) and 426-428 Wabash (building 133). They were designed by Jupiter C. Vrydagh, a Rose Polytechnic graduate who took over the practice of his father, Jesse A. Vrydagh, after the latter's death. Jupiter Vrydagh also served as architect for the city's school board.

Many of the Neo Classical buildings in Terre Haute were constructed for financial institutions, which were partial to the air of dignity and solidarity this style imparts. The Fort Harrison Savings Association (building 149), the First National Bank (building 89), designed by H. Jenny, and the U. S. Trust Company (building 99) by S. S. Beman, are good examples of the Neo Classical style executed in stone and brick. Although Jenny and Beman were both Chicago architects, the radical remodeling of the U. S. Trust Company was accomplished by a local firm, Johnson, Miller, Miller, and Yeager, which also was responsible for a number of buildings on the Indiana State University campus north of the downtown area.

Among the other styles represented in the downtown are examples of 20th century commercial (building 45), and Chicago-school architecture (building 106). The downtown area also features several structures whose unusual architectural design is otherwise unknown in the city. The building at 408 Wabash (building 126), for example, is the city's only example of Moorish-inspired architecture, while 425-431 Wabash (buildings 85, 86 and 87) is the city's sole surviving French Second Empire style commercial block. The downtown's only Beaux-Arts building, the Terminal Arcade (building 154) is notable also as one of the earlier works of famed Chicago architect Daniel Burnham, while the area's two theaters (buildings 52 and 54), both designed by John Eberson, provide the city with examples of Spanish Baroque and German Renaissance design. Among the newer buildings is the United States Post Office (building 255), one of the few Art Deco structures in the city.



Continuation sheet

United States Department of the Interior National Park Service

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

Downtown Terre Haute

For NPS use only	
received date entered	
Page	6

Downtown Terre Haute's historic structures also illustrate the expansion of the city's commercial and retail base in the late 19th and early 20th centuries. Typical commercial structures of the 1850-1900 era featured ground floor retail shops and upper floor office space; in Terre Haute, this type is represented by the Swope Block (building 253), the Odd Fellows Building (building 299), and the Kaufman Block (building 105), and the Albrecht Building (building 136). As some of the local businesses expanded and required more space, they erected their own structures; the Bement-Rea Building (building 150), for example, was constructed to house a wholesale grocery firm, while the Tribune Building (building 107) was erected in 1912 to contain the operations of the local newspaper. Several notable bank buildings were also erected during this era, reflecting the growth of the city's financial strength. The First National Bank Building (building 89), the United States Trust Company (building 99), and the eight story Citizens Trust Company Building (building 237) all date from this time period. Two important hotels, the Terre Haute House (building 272), and the Hotel Deming (building 247), also date from the early 20th century and remain among the largest buildings in the downtown area.

Item number

8

In several instances, only one or two structures remain to demonstrate the area's significance in a particular field. For example, despite the importance of the city's various transportation systems to her growth, only one structure related to transportation, the Terminal Arcade (building 154) remains standing. Built to serve as a passenger station for the interurban train lines which served the state, it later was used as a city bus station. The district's political and governmental significance stems from the presence of the County Courthouse.

Thus far, Terre Haute's business community has been slow to initiate preservation efforts in the downtown area. Some renovation work has been accomplished, however, over the last few years. The Woodburn Printing Company rehabilitated two Italianate buildings to house its offices and equipment, and a major renovation was recently completed on the Sycamore Building. The tax incentives available under the Economic Recovery Tax Act of 1981 are expected to stimulate reinvestment in the area, once National Register listing is attained.

Information gathered in the course of the Vigo County Survey is being integrated into the state and local government's planning processes. This Multiple Resource nomination was, itself, initiated by the City of Terre Haute's Department of Redevelopment. The city hopes to spur redevelopment of the downtown area by encouraging renovation of the buildings in this Multiple Resource Area.

9. Major Bibliographical References

Please see continuation sheets

10. Geographical Data

Acreage of nominated property <u>See c</u> Quadrangie name	continuation	_sheets	Quadrangle scale 1:24000
UMT References See continua	ation sheats		
A LL L L LL L LL L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L		B L L Zone East	ing Northing
		₽└⊥┘└┴ ₣└⊥┘└┴ ⊬└⊥┘└┴	
Verbal boundary description and ju The Multiple Resource Area i Street, the east by 9th Stre	s bounded or	the north by Che west by 3rd Stree	stnut Street, the south by Poplar t, plus the Courthouse Square.
List all states and counties for pro state N/A	perties overlag	oping state or county county	boundaries code
state N/A		county	CODE
state	code	county	code
11. Form Prepare	ed By		
	v. of Histor	ic Preservation a	nd Archaeology
for organization Terre Haute Dept.	of Redevelop	ment date	March, 1983
street & number 202 North Alaba	ma Street	telepho	ne 232-1646
city or town Indianapolis		state	Indiana 46204
12. State Histori	c Prese	rvation Off	icer Certification
The evaluated significance of this prope	-		
national		iocal	
As the designated State Historic Preserv 665), I hereby nominate this property for according to the criteria and procedures	r inclusion in the	National Register and co	
State Historic Preservation Officer signa		\sim	Zdenn
	. 1	multi (
title Indiana State Historic P	reservation	Officer	date April 21, 1983
For NPS use only Thereby certify that this property i See Continuation	s included in the Meet Y	National Register	date
Keeper of the National Register	l.	na an star d'Artes est	date

Chief of Registration

NATIONAL REGISTER OF HISTORIC PLACES INVENTORY --- NOMINATION FORM

53 Item number 9 Page Continuation Sheet Downtown Terre Haute Multiple Resource Area Beckwith, H. W., History of Vigo and Parke Counties (Chicago: H. H. Hill and N. Iddings, 1880). Brommel, Bernard J., Eugene V. Debs (Chicago: Charles H. Kerr, 1978). Bush, Donald L., "The Terre Haute General Strike" (Master's Thesis, Indiana State Teachers' College, 1958. Centennial of the Parish of St. Benedict, 1865-1965, Terre Haute, Indiana, 1965. Chronological History of Terre Haute and Vigo County, 1800-1974 (Terre Haute: Banks of the Wabash Festival Association, 1974). Exciting, Exacting and Expansion Years at Indiana State Teachers' College, 1934-1953, President's Report to the Teacher's College Board of Indiana, 1953. "First Congregational Church to Mark 50th Anniversary of Building", The Terre Haute Star, June 12, 1953. "Gazette's Building Review for 1901", Terre Haute Evening Gazette, December 14, 1901. "The Great Hulman & Co. Opening", The Terre Haute Evening Gazette, September 29, 1893. Hanners, John, "Trotzke Building Echoes of Past", Spectator, August 13, 1977. Markle, A. R., and Gloria M. Collens, The House of Hulman: A Century of Service, 1850-1950. Moore, Charles, Daniel H. Burnham: Architect, Planner of Cities (New York, Da Capo Press, 1968). Nation, Fred, "Don Nixon: Archetype of a Crusader," The Spectator, December 29, 1979. Oakey, G. C., Greater Terre Haute and Vigo County, (Chicago: Lewis Publishing Co., 1908. "The Shelton Swope Art Gallery" (pamphlet being used in 1980). Rissler, Herbert, "The Heart of the University", Alumni Magazine, Indiana State University, (Winter 1979). Seventh through Fourteenth Censuses of the United States, 1850-1920 (Washington, Government Printing Office). "The Social Club", The Reform Advocate [Chicago], December 7, 1909. Stein, Elliot, "An Acre of Seats in a Garden of Dreams", Film Comment March-April 1979. Taft, Philip, The A.F. of L. in the Time of Gompers (New York: Octagon 1970). Terre Haute City Directory (Simson & Co.: Terre Haute, Ind., 1864). Terre Haute Daily Express, August 3, 1881. Terre Haute Evening Gazette, Dec. 17, 1898.

NATIONAL REGISTER OF HISTORIC PLACES INVENTORY --- NOMINATION FORM Page 54 Continuation Sheet Item number 9 Downtown Terre Haute Multiple Resource Area Terre Haute Evening Gazette, December 16, 1899, Part 7. "Terre Haute No. 3 General Strike City", The Literary Digest, August 3, 1935. Terre Haute To-Day, Terre Haute, Indiana: (J. A. Reid, Bookmaker, 1915). Terre Haute Tribune, Saturday, December 12, 1931. The Wabash Valley Remembers, 1787-1938 (Terre Haute, Indiana, 1938). "Will Dedicate \$30,000 Church", Terre Haute Evening Gazette, June 13, 1903. Wooden, Howard, "Art Object of the Week", Tribune-Star, August 12, 1973. . Wooden, Howard, "Art Object of the Week", Terre Haute Tribune Star, August 4, 1974. Wooden. Howard, "Art Object of the Week", Terre Haute Tribune Star, August 25, 1974. Wooden, Howard, "Art Object of the Week", Terre Haute Tribune Star, August 3, 1975. Wooden, Howard, "Art Object of the Week", Terre Haute Tribune-Star, September 14, 1975. Writers' Program of the Work Projects Administration in the State of Indiana, Indiana: A Guide to the Hoosier State (New York, 1941).

United States Department of the Interior **National Park Service** For NPS use only **National Register of Historic Places** received Inventory—Nomination Form date entered Page 1 43 Continuation sheet Item number Multiple Resource Area dnr-11 Thematic Group Downtown Terre Haute Multiple Resource Area Name State – Indiana Nomination/Type of Review Date/Signature Determined Eligible Substantive Review Keeper - '1. St. Joseph's Church and School District DE/OWNER OBJECTION Attest Untered in the 2. Carr's Hall Keeper National Register Xelous Attest maaroa in the ິ3. National Resister Star Building • Keeper 6/30/83 Attest Substantive Review Defermined Eligible Indiana Theatre 4. Keeper GRIECTION Attest Entered in the National Register Hippodrome Theatre Keeper ·· 5. Attest Undered in the House at 823 Ohio Street 6. National Register Keeper Attest Building at 510-516 Ohio Street is red in the 7. Keeper National Bestetes Attest First Congregational Church Envered in the 8. Keeper National Register Attest Entered in the Xelous Wabash Avenue-East Historic 9. Keeper 6/30/82 National Register District Attest Substantive Review Determined First National Bank 10. Keeper CEJECTION Attest withdu tered in the HelousBye

192

National Regimt

NPS Form 10-900-a (3-82)

,

من

United States Department of the Interior National Park Service

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

For NPS use only	
received	
date entered	
	1 -
Paga	2.043

Continuation s	hoot	Item number		Page $2 + 4 = 3$
			-	Resource Area atic Group
Name		e Multiple Resource Are	a	* j
State	Indiana			
Nomi	nation/Type of Review		LoternIne	Date/Signature
_1 11. τ	J.S. Trust Company Build	Substantiva Rev Torr	Keeper	Bran he Drugd 6/30/83
	,	- U 1994	Attest	
12. 1	Building at 810 Wabash A	venue Entered in the National Register	Keeper	Alebrus & 130/83
			Attest	
13.	Ierminal Arcade	Rutared in the l National Register	Keeper	Helones Byen 6/30/83
			Attest	· •
14. (Chamber of Commerce Buil	ding Material In Char.	Keeper	Abeline Sycar 6130/83
		.	Attest	
15.	Vigo County Courthouse	National Register	Keeper	Delous Byen 6130/83
		NGUIDHAI NGEISIGI	Attest	
16.	Phoenix Club	Antored W We P National Restrict	Keeper	Delous Byen 6130/83
			Attest	
17.	Building at 2327 S. Si Street	xth Second Ver Mile /	Keeper	Alelone Byer 6130/83
		transformation of the second s	Attest	
18.	Citizens' Trust Company	Mooreli (li 1936) Notkins, Lean tain	Keeper	Delan Byre 6/30/83
	Building		Attest	
19.	Terre Haute Post Office Federal Building	and Entered in the	Keeper	Kelous Byen 8/13/84
		National Register	Attest	57147 2 1 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1
20.	Odd Fellows Temple	Substantive Review	Keeper	Figible An Dy & 6/30/83
			-	
		SARENT MUJLUNIYN	Attest	

Continuation sheet

*

e

United States Department of the Interior National Park Service

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

For NPS use only	
received	
date entered	

Item number

Multiple Resource Area Thematic Group

Narr Stat		ltiple Resource Area	
	nination/Type of Review		Date/Signature
$-\frac{1}{21}$.	Wabash Avenue-West Historic District	Substantive Review Keeper	Brunderley 6/30/23
22.	House at 209211 S. Ninth Street	Attest Entered in the National Resilter Keeper	Selovet Syen 6/30/83
	i	Attest	
े 23.	House at 119 S. Ninth Street		DI for the brug 6/20/87
	and the second	Attest	
24.		Keeper	
		Attest	
25.		Keeper	
		Attest	······································
26.		Keeper	
		Attest	
27.		Keeper	
		Attest	
28.		Keeper	
		Attest	
29.		Keeper	
		Attest	
30.		Keeper	
		Attest	

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

Section number _____ Page _____

Wabash Avenue East Historic District (Downtown Terre Haute MRA) Vigo County, INDIANA

BOUNDARY INCREASE APPROVAL 92001166

BOUNDARY DECREASE APPROVAL 92001185

ADDITIONAL DOCUMENTATION APPROVAL 83000040

<u>us 9/16/92</u> <u>us 9/16/92</u> us 9/16/92